
TO OBTAIN A CONTINUANCE 
 

Continuances prior to a hearing may be approved only if all 
parties are notified and agree.  Otherwise, a hearing must be 
conducted to determine whether the continuance will be granted. 

You must contact the other side, either the attorney, if the party 
is represented, or the other party is they are not represented by 
an attorney.  If there is a guardian ad litem on the case, make 
sure they are contacted as well. 

If they agree to the continuance, it is the responsibility of the 
party requesting the continuance to prepare and submit the 
continuance entry. 

When preparing the entry, make sure you have the following 
information: 

1. Case caption 
2. The party requesting the continuance and the 

specific reason for the continuance 
3. When the motion was filed 
4. The number of previous continuances 

Prepare the continuance entry, with all the required information, 
and take it to either the court officer or the Magistrate for it to be 
approved and signed.  If it is approved, you then take the 
continuance entry to the assignment office to obtain a new court 
date.  Once the date is obtained, you must serve a copy of the 
continuance entry on the opposing party/attorney through the 
Clerk’s Office, which is located on the 4th Floor. 




